	
Meeting Agenda

	Subject
	2010 November : Nottinghamshire Orienteering Club Committee Meeting

	Date 
	Wednesday 17th July 2010.

	Time
	7.30 pm 

	Location
	Linby, Nottingham

	Attendees
	Pauline Olivant (PO)

Steve Green (SG)

Mark Webster (MW)

Peter Hubberstey (PH)

Peter Cholerton (PC)

Andrew Powell (AP)

Catherine Hughes (CH)

Robert Parkinson (RP)

Gary Peet (GP)

	Summary
	1.
	Apologies

	
	2.
	Introductions

	
	3.
	Items for discussion

	
	4.
	Issues arising from pre-circulated reports & A.O.B.

	
	5.
	The Hub Club vision

	
	6.
	Agree date + venue for next meeting

	
	
	


	Item
	Notes
	Action by

	1
	Apologies

Received from Jim Clarke (JC), Ruedi Billeter (RB) and Matthew Green.


	

	2
	Introductions

Welcome to Andrew Powell the new team manager.

The minutes of the last committee meeting were agreed as a correct record of that meeting.


	

	3
	Items for discussion

a) Clubmark to be renewed? A query had come into the club about Clubmark status, we are a Clubmark accredited club but it had highlighted that we may be coming up for renewal. Pauline Olivant to check renewal dates and review what would be required for renewal.

b) Event fees, in light of increase in BOF levy next year and FC agreement. The new FC agreement is currently on hold. Peter Cholerton had done some analysis on the impact of the new fees if they had been in place for the last year. It is not great reading an approx. 10 fold increase in costs! As the FC agreement is still in progress we will have to wait until the outcome of negotiations to decide on NOC’s position. There is still an increase in levies etc. for next year. PC to review the region’s events and suggest a set of figures for prices.

c) B&G dates, Peter Hubberstey is willing to collate contributions for the next issue. Dates agreed, deadline of the 6th December and published on approx. the 10th December. There should be some articles from Juniors who have been on recent trips.

d) Nottinghamshire sports review of the year nominations. Nominations, none put forward from the sporting side, we may have some from the volunteer side but the review seems to have changed with less emphasis on volunteers.

e) Compass Sport Cup entry. Andy Powell to enter the club, 1st choice is the LEI event in January, 2nd choice the West Midlands fixture. Andy to then focus on entries.

f) NOC coaches and First Aid course. A request received for the costs of first aid training to be covered by NOC for the NOC coaches who will require their certificates to be renewed in January. It is a full day course and a fee of £40 per person has been negotiated. The committee agreed to fund this. If any coaches are part of the satellite clubs then if they have sufficient funds, they should be the first point of call for funding. The certificates will last 3 years.

g) The purchase of an OCAD 10 licence. The Mapping group would like a new copy of the mapping software. It is quite expensive (approx. £400) The committee agreed that our mappers should have a copy, David Olivant to get the new copy which will free up his current version for someone else. Peter to inform the mapping group.

h) Number of volunteers for our events. With the advent of our winter league i.e. 6 new events per year, are we overstretching ourselves on the volunteer front? Steve highlighted that our Sport England grant had been successful and with the grant we are committed to these new fixtures. Pauline, Steve and Catherine to go through the current situation and review the progress.

i) Finish banner : Purchase another one? Yes, maybe one that has the NOC logo on it. Pauline to investigate a local company she has used in the past.

j) NOC Kit : order numbers. We are currently down to 4 shirts. Yes, Mark to order some more, ideally available at the Walesby event?

k) Robin Hood Trophy Rules. As there wasn’t an overall winner last year do we need new rules? Mark has a suggested format, will pass onto Mike Napier to review.
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	4
	Issues arising from pre-circulated reports & A.O.B
a) Dave Cooke. Bramcote and Stapleford Hills public open space forum. Dave is still being contacted as our representative. Hilary Palmer did take over from Dave. Mark to contact Broxtowe and make sure they have the right contact details.

b) Yvette Baker final. Mick Lord had updated Steve with the progress. Can NOC pay for the transport? Yes, committee agreed to pay for the transport.

c) Baseplates on new kit. Quite tricky to remove the SI boxes from the fibreglass stakes. Broken fingernails and broken baseplates at Bestwood. Pauline says there is knack of doing it using a certain design of bottle opener. Mark to advise Nigel Mockridge (equipment officer) and purchase bottle openers if required.

d) Extra course : A Short Green may be added to the East Midlands league events? Is there a demand? Peter to ask for opinions in the next B&G 
	MW

MW

PH

	5
	The Hub Club Vision

At approx. 8:30 pm Robert Parkinson (Bassetlaw), Gary Peet (West Notts) and Catherine Hughes (Bramcote) joined the meeting.

An informative review of how the hub clubs had progressed since their inception and what the future holds took place. The main talking points were…..

Some of the hub clubs are still funded/part funded by grants. Would they still exist once this money runs out? The general consensus was yes.

Mapping of local areas. Gary asked if Thieves Wood could have an update. Paul Hudson (West Notts) had expressed an interest in mapping and maybe he would be ideal to do it with mentoring by Keith Streb? Peter to ask. Robert has some new areas already in the pipeline and is in discussion with PH.

Current venues used. All the clubs are satisfied with the areas they have at their disposal.

Funding of new equipment etc. West Notts have been using their “kitty” and now have a reasonable set of core equipment. Bassetlaw also have the funds available should they need to buy equipment.

Numbers of attendees. These fluctuated but there seemed to be core groups of attendees. West Notts needs help in attracting new people as numbers have dwindled. 

Number of coaches. Each hub club thought they had sufficient coaches in place for the current demand.

Publicity. All the clubs agreed they needed more help on publicity. A new flyer would be a good idea. MW has some prices from a company but as an existing NOC member has a printing company then they should be our first point of contact. MW to contact. CH/MW/PO had previously discussed an idea for a flyer. Remi Gauvain may be able to help in the future but ideally a local person with local knowledge would be better. For the Mansfield area CH could identify those local who may be able to help distribute a flyer.

Bassetlaw would like an event to launch/re-launch it e.g. a come and try it and also a bespoke banner would be useful (see NOC finish banner query). Bassetlaw is making great progress with local schools, West Notts would also like to try approaching local schools but needs some good contacts. Gary to start with his local school.

Articles in the press/radio. Bassetlaw has had very good press coverage. The others had been featured once or twice.

Other. RP would like access to update the Bassetlaw hub club page on the website. MW to arrange with Ray. The British orienteering website also shows the hub club evenings in their “activity” section rather than the “event” section. A new look BOF website is soon to be launched.

B&G. Could an article be sent to PH from each of the hub clubs for the December edition.
	PH

MW
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MW
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	Date of Next Meeting

The meeting finished at 09.45 p.m.

The next meeting provisionally arranged for Pauline’s, Wednesday, January 26th 2011.
	


